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Published by the Maryland Region for all  

members of the 29th Division Association, Inc. 

Larkspur Post 110, Pikesville, MD 
Maryland Region 

Commander: PNC David Ginsburg 
 

The Larkspur Post sends best wishes of good health and safety 
to all of our comrades during these difficult times. We look forward 
to the day that we can once again gather as a Post and Associa-
tion. With vaccinations ramping up across the country there is now 
hope on the horizon.  

An update on the status of the Pikesville Armory is published on 
page 5 of this edition. 

If you have not yet, please remember to pay your dues for 2021. 
Future meetings/events: 

Post meeting – 10 March at 7:00 via Zoom. 
Dues for Post 110 are $12 a year. Please make check payable to: 

Post 110 and mail to: Ed Rodier, 13344 Cove Landing Rd., Bish-
opville, MD  21813-1102 

 
Frank Armiger, Adjutant 

farmiger@gmail.com 
———————————–————————— 
Harry M. Richardson Post 64, Roanoke, VA 

Southern Region 
Commander: Richard Carr 

 
Hello and Happy New Year to everyone, Post 64 is alive and well 

in this COVID world we live in. We are still waiting to have meet-
ings due to COVID. We are hoping and praying to have one soon. 
Due to not having meetings we are working to get the word out 
about annual dues and upcoming events. 

The post leadership is working on some ideas about getting 
members to the National Conference in Gettysburg. Some upcom-
ing events would be National Vietnam Veterans Day on 29 March. 
John Miller is working on a problem for that day and hopes to have 
something out in early March. 

I have been talking to the National D-Day Memorial about upcom-
ing events for Saturday, June 5th. As with all events, we have to 
wait and see if COVID will allow us to have it in person. 

Don’t forget about annual dues to be paid to Dean Jones of 

$15.00. We use these funds to support veterans and veterans 
group all over the SW Virginia. 

In sad news, the post has lost a couple of longtime members over 
the past couple of months. MAJ Tom Grier and Albert Sherman 
have made the final Roll Call and they will be missed but not for-
gotten. 

That is all for now from Roanoke and SW Virginia, please stay 
safe and healthy till we meet again. Ever Forward and 29 Let’s Go. 

Dues for Post 64 are $15 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Post 64 and mail to: Dean Jones, 931 West Point Road, Salem, 
VA  24153-2727. 

Richard Carr, Commander 
rcarr7102@yahoo.com 

———————————–———————— 
Rudolph M. Price, Jr., Post 5, Norfolk, VA 

Southern Region 
Commander: John Lane 

 
Hope all are doing well and staying safe from COVID-19. Thanks 

for all your support for the 29th Division Association, Norfolk Post 
5, and all associated events. 

Meeting Room Renovations Update: Our meeting room is essen-
tially completed. Hopefully, all will be back in order and operational 
by our next meeting on that Saturday before Memorial Day. 

2021 Meeting Schedule: Post 5 meets twice yearly on the Satur-
days before our Memorial and Veterans Day service events. There-
fore, our first meeting of the year will be held Saturday, 29 May 
2021, from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM, at the Norfolk Readiness Center 
(Armory) followed by our Memorial Day ceremony at Forest Lawn 
Cemetery on Monday, 31 May 2021, at 11:00 AM. Our second 
meeting will be held at the Norfolk Readiness Center on Saturday, 
6 November 2021, 10 AM to 12 PM, followed by our Veterans Day 
ceremony on Thursday, 11 November 2021, at 11:00 AM at the 
Forest Lawn Cemetery. 

2021 Member Dues: Norfolk Post 5 membership renewal notices 
have been sent out only to those whose membership expires the 
end of 2020. Thanks to all who have responded to date! 

Dues for Post 5 are $15 for one year, $12.00 per year if you re-
new for 2 or more years by mail. Renew on line via PayPal for $12 
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at www.29thdivisionassociation.com. Website payment limits 
dues to only one year at a fixed price of $12. Please be sure to 
describe the online payment as “Post 5 Dues.” Otherwise, make 
checks payable to “Norfolk Post 5”, and mail to Post Commander: 
Mr. John Lane, 340 Aragona Blvd., Virginia Beach, VA 23462-2702 

 
Randy Hess, Adjutant 

rjshess@verizon.net 
——————————————————— 
Silver Spring Post 94, Silver Spring, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Jay Garrison 

 
Greetings again to all members of Post 94.  In these trying 

times of the Corona Virus I would like everyone to take care of 
themselves and their loved ones.  Once again, there are many 
resources available on the internet for the latest updates about 
the virus (COVID-19) such as your local hospitals, the Centers 
for Disease Control (CDC) and, of course you primary care 
physician. 

I would like to recognize members of the Virginia Army National 
Guard’s 116th Infantry Regiment BCT for providing extra safety 
and security around our Nation’s Capital during the 59th Presiden-
tial Inauguration and in the days that followed.  Thank you COL 
Samulski.  

The 115th MP Battalion and the 175th Infantry Battalion from the 
Maryland Army National Guard were also deployed there. Wash-
ington, DC. is my hometown and is near and dear to my heart. 

Dues for Post 94 are $10 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Silver Spring Post 94 and mail to: William Mund, 441 Chalfonte 
Drive, Baltimore, MD  21228-4017. 
 

Jay Garrison, Commander 
clgarrison@verizon.net  

No meetings scheduled. 
—————–—————————— 
Florida West Post 2, Sarasota, FL 

At-Large Region 
Commander & Finance Officer: Sean Malloy 

 
It is with a very heavy heart that Florida West Post 2 must an-

nounce the passing of Judith Kay Steimel, loving wife of WWII dec-
orated Veteran Joseph Steimel at her home in Indiana, surrounded 
by her family, friends and caregivers. 

Judy was the light and soul of Florida West Post 2! She always 
brought a big smile on her face and a funny story in her head. Judy 
could always turn the conversation around toward a brighter direc-
tion if the talk turned cloudy. Joe and Judy were loyal members of 
Florida West Post 2 for many years, we are deeply saddened at 
the passing of our dear friend Judy and we are keeping Joseph 
and his family in our thoughts and prayers. We will certainly miss 
them at our monthly meetings.  May God bless the Steimel family. 

As of this writing the Post is scheduling the Annual Special 
Luncheon to be held at the Sarasota Red Lobster. We are hoping 
for a good turn out. This has been an annual event that was origi-
nally created by our past Post Commander Taylor Thomas with the 

goal of giving back and shining the spotlight on our Veterans and 
their families.  The update for this event will be seen in the next 
issue of The Chin Strap. 

By now many of you have received my personal letter to you all 
asking for your dues for 2021 and also a “refresh" of your address-
es, email and unit information. Our mail system has been spotty 
over the holidays and it would help to have a current address on 
our 2021 roster. Please respond as soon as you can so that we 
can update our roster. I have enjoyed leading this group for the 
past five years and here’s hoping for many more to come. Thank 
you for your loyalty to Florida West Post 2. 

Dues for Post 2 are $12 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Post 2 and mail to: Sean Malloy, P.O. Box 511364, Punta Gorda, 
FL  33951-1364 

 
Sean P. Malloy, Commander 

sean.malloy@rocketmail.com  
——————————————- 
HQs Post 29, Richmond, VA 

Southern Region 
Provisional Commander:  Tim Williams 

 
Several members of Post 29 were mobilized for the National 

Guard’s civil disturbance operations in D.C. this past month.  Over 
2400 Virginia Guardsmen deployed in less than 5 days to defend 
the Capitol. The Team returned to Virginia after a month of service. 

Our support to the Commonwealth’s COVID response contin-
ues.  Members of Post 29 are serving in many roles, either at the 
headquarters, or with Testing or Vaccination support.  We expect 
this to continue through this training year.  

The Post plans a virtual meeting on March 7th at 1700 and on 
April 10th at 1700.  If you are interested in joining, please 
email: hqpost29@gmail.com  We look forward to seeing everyone 
soon.  Please remember to pay this year’s dues at 
29thdivisionassociation.com, or mail to Post 29 at the address 
listed below. 

Dues for Post 29 are $12 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Post 29 and mail to: Todd Hubbard, 13903 Highpaige Way, 
Chester, VA  23831-6536. 

 
Todd Hubbard, Provisional Finance Officer:  

HQPOST29@gmail.com 
——————————————————- 
Eastern Shore Post 88, Cambridge, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Jon Black 

 
Greetings to the Comrades and Ladies of the 29th Division Asso-

ciation. 
The Maryland National Guard units mobilized for the National 

Capital Region have since returned home since the last report. 
Many more soldiers have been placed on orders for COVID-19 
support centers across the Eastern Shore. All of our local units 
from both Easton and Salisbury are supporting both of these oper-
ations. The 729th QM Company is preparing to complete the final 
Yellow Ribbon event for the reintegration process. 

http://www.29thdivisionassociation.com
mailto:rjshess@verizon.net
mailto:sean.malloy@rocketmail.com
mailto:hqpost29@gmail.com
http://divisionassociation.com/
mailto:HQPOST29@gmail.com
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A meeting has been scheduled for the Post officers in February to 
discuss the direction the Post should be taking in 2021. As 
mentioned in the Post newsletter if you have not paid your dues 
please do so.  

I received a message from a member who requested to not 
affiliate any longer.  This was heartbreaking yet understandable 
since his best friend who was also a member passed recently. 
The membership is what keeps the post alive. Keep looking for 
members as Post 88 is an older group.  The post recently re-
ceived items from the son of William Bowen who passed last 
fall. I can’t wait until we can meet in person again. 

Dues for Post 88 are $12 a year and $5 for Auxiliary members. 
Please make check payable to Post 88 and mail to: Ken Wheatley 
102 Richardson Drive, Cambridge, MD  21613-1130. 

 
Jon D. Black, Commander 

cdrb2115@comcast.net  
————————–——————————— 
Jerome L. Day Post 48, Westminster, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Frank Rauschenberg 

 
2021 Dues 

Your 2021 dues are due in January. Please send your dues or 
donations to Jerome L Day Post 48, P.O. Box 1564, Westminster, 
MD 21158.  Your dues and donations to the Post helps keep the 
legacy and spirit of Post 48.   

I want to express my sincere appreciation to those who have paid 
their annual dues and to those who have generously donated to 
Post 48.  Most important, to the members who sent me letters ex-
pressing their continued support of the legacy of the 29th Division 
Association.  

Membership 
On behalf of the members of the Jerome L Day Post 48, I want to 

welcome a new active member of Post 48, Michael Vaccarino, 
grandson of BG John Vaccarino.  BG Vaccarino passed away on 
July 9, 2018, and to this day, is sadly missed by members of the 
Association.  He held the high office of the Maryland Region Com-
mander and was a past Commander of the 29th Division Associa-
tion.  

His grandson, Michael recently joined Jerome L Day Post 48 of 
the 29th Division Association in remembrance of his grandad.   
Michael is a devoted public servant as a member of the Volunteer 
Fire Service.  He was instrumental in creating a memorial in honor 
of our veterans and first responders.  Michael emboldens the lega-
cy of the 29th Division Association.  “Keeping the spirit alive that 
never knew defeat.”   Comrade Vaccarino, we look forward in your 
active service with Post 48. 

Meetings 
During our down time, due to the pandemic, members of Post 48 

have been busy in planning and resuming our annual activities to 
the community and keeping the legacy of the 29th Division.   More 
information in the April Chin Strap.   

In the anticipation that more people will be getting their 2nd 
vaccination dose, Post 48 is planning to resume regular meet-
ings at the American Legion Post 31 in late April with the safe 

guards issued by the State of Maryland, CDC and guidelines 
set forth by the American Legion in Westminster.  I will keep 
you informed as we near the anticipated date in April.  

Welfare  
Comrades, if you see or meet a veteran, please take the time and 

effort to acknowledge his or her service to our country and ask if 
they would be interested joining the 29th Division Association.     

Please let me know of any veteran dealing with an illness or a 
deceased family member.   

Be safe and stay healthy from this Covid-19 and any other 
virus and wear that damn mask.   

As always, I can be contacted by calling me at 240-367-6110 or E
-mail: fm32@erols.com.    

Dues for Post 48 are $15 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Jerome L. Day, Post 48, and mail to: P.O. Box 1564, Westmin-
ster, MD  21158. 

 Frank Rauschenberg, Commander 
fm32@erols.com 

—————————————————————— 
New England Post 93, Northeast & Worldwide 

At-Large Region 
Commander: Fran Sherr-Davino. 

 
We welcome Peter Rosenboom, of The Netherlands, as a new 

member of Post 93. 
Peter, our 25th OCONUS member, is like several of our European 

members a “grave keeper.”  
Peter has adopted the grave 
of S/Sgt. Erskin P. Harris at 
the American Cemetery in 
Margraten. Harris served in 
the 116th Regiment, and was 
killed near Würselen, Germa-
ny on 14 OCT 1944. 

We thank Peter for honor-
ing S/Sgt. Harris’ service and 
sacrifice. 

We also welcome Gene 
Manning, of Massachusetts.  
Gene is a Legacy Member, 
joining because his father 
served in the 121st Combat 
Engineers, 29th Division, and 
was a member of the Associ-
ation. 

Many of our members have 
paid their 2021 dues.  If you 
have not paid, please mail your dues or email for information on 
paying them electronically. 

Dues for Post 93 are $25/year, but $15/year for veterans. Dues 
may be paid for two years:  $45/two years, but $25/two years for 
veterans.  Please make check payable to: Post 93 and mail to: Neil 
Ungerleider, 34 Maple Avenue, Boxford, MA  01921-1424. 

 
Neil Ungerleider, Finance Officer 

neilungerleider@gmail.com  

The grave of Staff Sergeant Erskin P. 
Harris in the American Cemetery, 
Margraten. 

mailto:cdrb2115@comcast.net
mailto:fm32@erols.com
mailto:fm32@erols.com
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Stonewall Post 116, Staunton, VA 
Southern Region 

Commander: Barent Parslow 
 

Post 116 did not meet in February.  
9 MARCH 2021**NEXT POST MEETING** 1145 Hrs. The meet-

ing will be held at “Mi Rancho” Mexican Restaurant, in Verona VA. 
It sits along Route 11, can be easily accessed from I-81 using Exit 
227, and is directly across the street from the Regiment Museum. 
The food is good and fairly priced, they have a large room that can 
seat about 40 guests and they serve adult beverages. 

1) The 116th Regiment Muster has been scheduled for Saturday 
13 November 2020. Please check the 116th Foundation website for 
more info late Summer/early Fall. ALL 29ers are invited to register 
for, and attend, this veteran reunion type event. (Contract in place, 
watching VA GOV status RE: large gatherings) 

2)The 2021 History Experience Tours with the 116th Foundation 
have been scheduled. Please check the 116th Foundation website 
or contact the 116th Foundation at 540-248-0116. Pending Europe 
re-opening, the trips and dates are: 

World War One Tour: Doughboys Over There: May 27th to 3 
June 2021 (May Not Run) 

WWII, D-Day to St. Lo: 77th Anniversary of D-Day, 2 June thru 8 
June 2021 (May Not Run) 

WWII, D-Day to St. Lo: 17 September thru 23 September 2021
(Best chance of occurring this year) 

American Revolution Tour: Southern Campaign Focus, two week-
ends in October 2021. More details soon! 

Check our Facebook pages and websites to confirm if these 
meetings will be occurring or not! 

9 MARCH 2021 **NEXT POST 116 MEETING** Mi Ranch Mexi-
can Restaurant, Exit #227 on I-81, then to Route 11 North, Verona, 
VA starting at 1145 hrs. The post meets every other month on ODD 
numbered months (January, March, May, etc.) 

The Winchester 116th veteran’s group are not meeting yet.  
The “C Company” 116th veteran’s group in Harrisonburg, VA are 

not meeting yet.  
ANY Post 116 Member, former Stonewaller or 29er is invited, 

welcome, and encouraged to attend! 
Dues for Post 116 are $12 a year. Please make check payable to: 

Post 116 and mail to: Post 116, 566 Lee Highway, Verona, VA 24482 
 

Jimmy Kilbourne, Finance Officer 
116thdirector@gmail.com  

—————————————————— 
Cresap’s Rifles Post 78, Frederick, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: James Hutts 

 
A big thank you and appreciation goes to the members that sup-

ported our 2021 calendar project.  We thank you all. (Too many to 
mention). We have 191 total members as 2/16/2021; 83 of them 
Life members; 3 of these are new members; and 1 is a rejoin.  As 
of this date, 51 members are not paid up for 2021. (This includes 
non- payment from the 15 for 2020) A last effort mailing was just 
sent to these members.  

We welcome our new members to Post 78.  We look forward to 
having a meeting in the near future. Stay well and safe.   

Dues for Post 78 are $12 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Post 78 and mail to: Cresap’s Rifles, Post 78, P.O. Box 1882, 
Frederick, MD  21703-0882 

Kelly Toms, Adjutant 
kjt063@gmail.com  

—————————————————— 
Eder-George Post 85, North East, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Gary Brown  

 
Greetings to all from the members of Eder-George Post 85. If you 

have not yet paid your 2021 dues, please send them in now.  
We have been enjoying seeing each other at a safe distance, but 

as the COVID numbers increase, we have decided to stop holding 
the in-person meetings. We can’t afford to lose, and don’t wish to 
lose any of our friends and comrades. If you can, please check on 
our fellow comrades. It is so hard to deal with the loneliness of this 
time.  

Stay healthy and safe as possible. We hope to meet April 7 when 
the weather is warmer. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me. 
Dues for Post 85 are $10 a year. Please make check payable to: 

Post 85 and mail to: Valerie Simmers, 5 Shore Drive, North East, 
MD  21901-3327.  

vhawk0926@gmail.com 
————————————————— 
Lantern Post 729, Waynesboro, PA 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Randall Beamer 

 
The commander reports that he was hospitalized for a short peri-

od of time around the middle of February. He is now at home and 
will be scheduling appointments with his doctors. 

The meetings on 18 February and 18 March have been can-
celled. The next meeting is to occur on 15 April at the Parlor 
House Restaurant. 

Please do your best to stay well and healthy during these difficult 
times. 

Dues for Post 729 are $15 a year. Please make check payable to: 
Lantern Post 729 and mail to: Lantern Post 729, P.O. Box 831, 
Waynesboro, PA  17268-0831. 

 
Randall Beamer, Commander 

717-762-2642 
————————————————— 
Limestone Post 1-72, Baltimore, MD 

Maryland Region 
Commander: Lee Hofmann 

 
Greetings from your Limestone Post 1-72. While our “Covid” situ-

ation seems to be improving, it is still not enough to expect us to 
return to “normal” anytime soon. I hope all is well with you, and 
yours, as you receive this report. I believe we must look forward 

mailto:116thdirector@gmail.com
mailto:kjt063@gmail.com
mailto:vhawk0926@gmail.com
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and get thinking about how we can have a “kick off” event when we 
finally are given the “all clear”. It would be great if we could get 
together with family and friends at our sides. Give this some 
thought, and let me know your thoughts, and or ideas. Be it a picnic 
type gathering, or an indoor event in a hall, I will make it happen, if 
enough of you so desire. 

Again I extend my heartfelt thanks, and salute our Officers who 
“stand at the ready”. Men like Bill Held Jr, Bill DeHaven, Brian 
Becker, Houston Matney, Franklin Shilow, Bob Wisch, and Gil 
Crosby are stalwarts and the backbone that any organization 
needs to endure, through the times of which we have seen our-
selves up against these many months. Please support our Finance 
Officer Bill DeHaven by replying for his 2021 dues request in a 
timely manner. Keeping you all in prayer, I look forward to being in 
your company. Until then, keep safe and healthy. 

Dues for Post 1-72 are $15 a year. Please make check payable 
to: Limestone Post 72, and mail to: Bill DeHaven, 139 Chestnut 
Hill Lane, Reisterstown, MD  21136-3206 

 
Lee Hofmann, Commander 

jazzer6@comcast.net 
——–—————— 
Maryland Region 

Commander: William S. Mund, Jr. 
 

Shortly after the Region meeting on 11 January 2021, the MD 
Region conducted an electronic vote to donate funds to the 
Military Family Relief Fund Mid-Atlantic, (MFRFMA).  

These funds were approved to help provide support to the 115th 
MP Bn and the 175th Infantry Bn, who were deployed to D.C. in 
consequence to the civil unrest that occurred there on 6 January 
2021. 

Upcoming meetings are on 8 March and 10 May 2021, 
These meetings will be held virtually. 

 
William S. Mund, Jr., Commander 

——–——————————–———————— 

Pikesville Armory Update 
Things are going forward very quickly for the Pikesville Armory 

and its future. 
We (the Joint Committee of the Veterans of the Pikesville Military 

Reservation, of which Larkspur Post 110 is a member along 
with the 121st Engineers, the Maryland Military Historical Society 
Roundtable, the NCO Club itself, and the Warrant Offic-
ers Association) are one of the members of the Pikesville Armory 
Foundation (PAF), a 501 (c) non-profit organization. PNC Ginsburg 
is the Vice President of the PAF that felt strongly the veterans 
needed a seat on the Board. 

The PAF has been in discussions with the Baltimore County Ex-
ecutive, Governor Hogan and other key decision makers to trans-
form the Reservation and ensure the veterans (and the community) 
have a place to continue to meet at the NCO Club. $500K has 
been put into Governor Hogan's budget (not passed yet) and an-
other $500K has been put into a bond issue sponsored by State 
Senator Hettleman (a key ally of the PAF) and our local Delegates. 

A key part of this is that the veterans will need to pick up the utili-
ties for the NCO Club and day to day expenses if things break 
down.  That means we need to build up a war chest of at least 
$20K in the next few months to have that ready when the bills start 
rolling in, which will probably be in the late spring as the Maryland 
Military Department vacates the Reservation and hands it to the 
State. 

The Foundation will be able to collect the donations and it will be 
100% tax deductible to all who contribute.  The donations should 
be earmarked for the use of the NCO Club so that the Foundation 
can only spend it for that purpose. 

The bank account should be ready in a couple of weeks so 
please hold off on the donations until then. PNC Ginsburg will let 
everyone know when they can contribute.   

A lot of people associated with the groups that meet at the NCO 
Club committed money last fall. Therefore, it is essential we follow 
up and come through with what everyone can afford if we want to 
have a continued presence at the NCO Club for the years to 
come.  It is critical that when everyone stood by the veterans 
to make sure we kept the NCO Club, we stand up and do our 
part with the fund raising. 

Please note, this is just the first step. We will be having capital 
campaigns (along with the resources of the Foundation) to fund 
roof replacement, the possible reestablishment of the Museum in 
the back of the NCO Club, and the placing of some historical mark-
ers on the Reservation to honor the soldiers and units that served 
there. 

Frank Armiger, Adjutant, Post 110 

-———–———-—————————— 

Chin Strap Donations 
The Chin Strap is a newsletter published and funded by the Mary-

land Region. Therefore, please do not combine donations to the 
Chin Strap and the Twenty-Niner, onto one check. 

There are two different bank accounts involved, i.e. Maryland 
Region for the Chin Strap and National Headquarters for the 
Twenty-Niner. 

Chin Strap donations are to be made payable to the Maryland 
Region and mailed to the address as indicated in the section Chin 
Strap Supporters in the back of every edition of the Chin Strap. 

Annual dues should not be sent to National HQs or the Mary-
land Region. They should be sent to your post. 

 

William S. Mund, Jr. 
Editor 

mailto:jazzer6@comcast.net
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“Too Shall Pass” 
King Solomon wrote “For lo, the winter is 

past, the rains have gone, and the time for 
the singing of the birds has come.”  Winter 
brings dark, gray days, but then comes 
springtime, everything passes, even COVID-
19.  Regardless of our ages, aches and pains, 
may the beauty of springtime and the love of 
God bring us eternal spring time. 

John Schildt 

Chin Strap Supporters 

 

Commander William Mund  duster197329@gmail.com  443-529-4233 

Vice Commander Bernie Liswell  Liswell@live.com  410-253-4995 

Finance Officer Edward F. Tolzman  edtolzman@verizon.net  410-788-0135 

Adjutant & Editor, Chin Strap William Mund  duster197329@gmail.com  443-529-4233 

Patricia Recker, Widow, In memory of Carolyn Crosby and PNC Joseph Moscati 

Ralph Thompson, Post 94 

Post 93, Northeast & Worldwide members 

New Members: 

 

Online Store Update 
The online store continues to add items including most of what 

was available from the previous inventory that now has been 
combined in one location.  We have an ample supply of the Offi-
cial Dress Hat in most if not all sizes as well as the newly creat-
ed “Official Class B Hat just to mention a few.  

We also have a good supply of most sizes of the coach’s jack-
ets in sizes up to 3XL.  We will not be re-ordering these so when 
a size sells out that will be it.  They are being replaced with a 
very nice, embroidered V-neck wind shirt.  Also available is the 
association license plate frame.  Why not get one of these and 
advertise YOUR Association? 

If you for whatever reason cannot order online, just let me 
know and I will help figure out how to get you what you want.  I 
can be reached via email or phone.  Email is 
NFO29thDivAssoc@gmail.com and phone is 410-688-6307. 

Finally, keep an eye on the Merchandise Website for an up-
coming Spring Cleaning Sale of some items.   

 

Tom Knight 
National Finance Officer 

From the National Finance Officer 
 

Post Finance Officers; Please, help me with the National Fi-
nance checking account by cashing any check you receive from 
National as soon as possible.  

If they are held, I don’t know if you have or have not received 
the check, and to stop payment after finding out months after I 
sent the check that if was not received is very expensive.  Cur-
rently Bank of America charges us $30 for a stop payment. 

I understand there may be a week or two delay but if it is going 
to be more than that please let me know. 

Thanks for your help and understanding. 
 
Tom Knight 
National Finance Officer 

Druin, Bob, Post 64, Shepherdsville, KY 

Hauser, Joseph, Post 110, Ellicott City, MD 

Hertzfeld, Eric, Post 93, Portland, OR 

Johnson, Marty, Post 94, Coral Gables, FL 

Lango, Marla, Post 94, San Diego, CA 

Manning, Eugene, Post 93, Canton, MA 

Rosenboom, Peter, Post 93, Netherlands 

Sicard, Charles, Post 94, Shreveport, LA 

Tavernia, Alyssa, Post 78, Frederick, MD 

Walsh, James, Post 94, Hemet, CA 

Yednock, Keely, Post 93, New York, NY 

mailto:edit-pub29er@hotmail.com
mailto:liswell@live.com
mailto:etolzman@verizon.net
mailto:edit-pub29er@hotmail.com
mailto:NFO29thDivAssoc@gmail.com

